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Philip Henry Shucksmith: retirement speech (part of)  
from Lindsey Marsh Drainage Board (L.M.D.B.) in 2001 

 
Philip was a member of the Louth Drainage Board and its successors from 1980-2001, being 
chairman for most of the 1990s. 
 
On the occasion of his retirement, he thanked board members for their kind remarks and 
thanks for his service. Philip continued, saying: 
 
 “This afternoon, we have had a comprehensive tour of the southern half of our 
Drainage Board District; both interesting and informative. I like to believe that the seeds of 
this Lindsey Marsh Drainage Board (L.M.D.B.) were sown by the former Louth Drainage 
Board (D.B.). My colleague, Norman Borrill, persuaded Jim Elkington to become joint clerk 
with Alford in the early 1980s. Joint administration followed, and then Skegness D.B. joined 
us. The financial side was a sticky problem as Louth had always been the poor cousin in the 
Lincolnshire A.D.A. However, with some give and take, and possibly gentle pressure, this 
was solved and the L.M.D.B. emerged with equal rating, thanks to the Alford and Skegness 
Board members and ratepayers. The board, as you see, is doing a good job and hopefully 
the powers that be are likewise persuaded. Time will tell. 
 

May I thank the officers and staff at Manby for their courtesy and kindness over the 
years. It has been a pleasure to give my time to work for the D.B.” 
 
As chairman for most of the 1990s, he was actively involved in the progression towards a 
larger and more efficient organisation, which led to improvements in finance, drainage and 
reducing flooding in times of crises. 
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